
NOTICE  
Town of Lowell  

SELECT BOARD MEETING  

THE LOWELL SELECTBOARD WILL MEET ON  

Tuesday June 11, 2019 AT 5:30 P.M.  
AT THE TOWN OFFICE BUILDING.  

 AGENDA:  

• Sign Orders  

• Approve minutes from May 30, 2019 

• Town Plan Update and Historical Interview 

• Other business 

         

                                                                                                                                                                        

 

 

                                                                                                                                               SELECTBOARD:  
 

 

                                                                           Richard Pion- Chm.  
Alden Warner  

Dwight Richardson  

 
 MINUTES  

SELECT BOARD MEETING  

TOWN OF LOWELL  

 Meeting held on June 11, 2019 at 5:30 p.m.  

  

Board members present:    

Richard Pion/Chair, Alden Warner, Dwight Richardson 

Priscilla Matten/Treasurer/Assist. Clerk 

Christy Pion/Select Board Clerk-Town Clerk/Assist. Treasurer 

Calvin Allen/Road Commissioner   

Meeting was called to order at 5:35 p.m.  

Guest: 

 

• Keith Christiansen 

• Marjorie Kramer 

• Sam Thurston 

• Bethany Dunbar 

 

Sign Orders: 

 

• Orders were approved and signed by the Board unanimously for the Treasurer. 

 

Approve minutes for May 30, 2019: 

 

• Minutes from May 30, 2019 meeting were approved and signed by the Board unanimously. 

 

Town Plan Update and Historical Interview: 

 

• Two of the Zoning Board members, Sam Thurston and Keith Christiansen, joined the meeting to discuss 

updating the Town Plan. Sam had gone over a list of Goals and Objectives from the previous plan and 

asked the Board to think about things they may want to add to the list. Sam had the Selectboard Clerk make 

copies of the Goals and Objectives page for the Board to review for themselves. More discussion on this 

plan will be at a later date. 



• Sam Thurston, also a Historical Society member, introduced Bethany Dunbar to the Board, who came to 

interview the Selectboard Members. She has already interviewed other people in the Town of Lowell for 

Town history. The examples of the questions she had asked are as follows:  

 

1. How has the Town changed? 

2. How has being a Board member changed? 

3. How has the School System changed over time? 

4. Has Town participation changed? 

5. What makes Lowell special or different? 

 

• Sam gave the Selectboard Clerk an announcement for an upcoming event for the Historical Society to 

share in the minutes. The following is the information for the Event call “Lowell Story Afternoon”: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Other Business: 

 

• Earlier in the week, Gerry Nick came to the Office and inquired about letting his Granddaughter paint 

the Lowell Gazebo. Priscilla asked the Board about it on his behalf. The Board approved and Priscilla 

agreed to notify Gerry. 

• Marjorie Kramer came to the meeting for an update on Kempton hill bridge. She also had some concerns 

about preserving the land the way it is now during the construction of the new bridge. Alden suggested 

that she take her concerns to Tyler Billingsley, the engineer on this project, so that he would be aware of 

them and could discuss them directly with her. 

• Calvin had the Board sign a letter of intent for the next grant to be applied for on the better back roads. 

• Calvin noted to the Board that the crushing in the pit would be finished by the end of this week.  

 

Board Warrants:   

                                 

                                                             General Order #65-       $            27,091.65 

                                                             General Order #66-       $              5,926.44 

                                                             Payroll #39-                    $              5,302.41 

                                                             Fire Dept. # 39-              $                 254.63 

 

Signed by the Board for the Treasurer to draw checks totaling - $     38,575.13 

  

Meeting adjourned at 7:30 p.m. 

   

Next meeting date: June 25, 2019 at the Lowell Town Office Building 

  

  

  

_____________________________________         ____________________________________  

    

 

Lowell Story Afternoon 

Sunday, June 30 at 3:00 
at the Lowell History Room 

(in the Lowell Town Offices 2170 Route 100) 

If you live or have lived in the Lowell area, or 

your parents, relatives or friends live or lived in 

Lowell you probably have stories that describe the 

people and events of our town, past or present. 

These might be directly experienced, handed down in the 

family, heard from neighbors or read. There would be a lot 

of interesting Lowell history in these stories (besides being 

fun) and we invite you to share them. Or just come and 

listen. 


